
April - May 2025

Dear Churches and Friends,

Family
We are in full swing “Summer” mode and enjoying having Samantha home for the next few months!       

Ministry
The VBS Express supplies have been shipped and are on the way.  They will be delivered in early July.  God 
was good on that trip and allowed us to witness to the agent and fit in another meeting while having safe travels 
there and back.  Please pray that the Lord will protect the shipment and allow it to be delivered for His glory.

Trip
Croatia is as beautiful as ever.  God greatly blessed this almost four week trip!  We met the people of New Life 
Baptist church in Zagreb and immediately connected with them.  God blessed Bro. Lowrie’s surgery and he was 
able to witness to many doctors and nurses before coming home as scheduled.  Please continue to pray for his 
recovery and extended therapy.
During the trip we were able to lead three Bible distributions.  Pray for a Swedish man I met named Sven.  I was 
able to witness to him and I could tell he was opening up to the Bible as we talked.  He did not get saved, but he 
is excited to meet again in August when he will be in Norman, OK of all places!  On another Bible distribution, 
I was able to give the gospel to six Filipino men at the same time and after answering a few questions, they all 
bowed their head to trust Christ as Saviour!  These men still have not attended a service, so please pray for them 
as well.
One of the joys of our ministry is to preach the same thing the missionary has many times and see someone take 
new steps of growth.  After most services someone would pull me aside and repeat one statement/thought that 
would stick with them.  I believe we saw growth in the people of the church during our time there.  Another 
favorite part was fellowshipping with the Lowries after some yard work.  They were a huge encouragement to 
us and showered us with so much love while we were there.
Our trip concluded with a short weekend trip to visit the Leslies and their church in the beautiful coastal city of 
Split.  It was a privilege to preach in their church and fellowship with these faithful friends to our ministry.

Prayer Requests
- God to bless with more meetings
- God to increase in our presence and projects on the mission field
- Please pray for missionaries by name.  God only knows what happened in their life and ministry today.

For the Great Commission,

The Bingham Family


